CONSTRUCTION UPDATE

EAST LINCOLN WAY RESURFACING PROJECT
JUNE 6, 2024

CONSTRUCTION SCHEDULE
o Week of June 17 — Contractor’s PCC subcontractor will start on the pavement widening work
from the Raccoon Valley Trail east to the Cemetery
c Thiswark is expected to take about 4 weeks
e  Week of July 15 — Contractor’s PCC subcontractor will move to the curb and sidewalk
replacements from the Raccoon Valley Trail west to Locust St
o This work is expected to take about 2 weeks
e Week of July 29 — Contractor will move into project and start the milling process for the whole
length of the project
o This work is expected to take about 2 weeks
e Week of August 12 — Contractor will begin the HMA overlay process for the whole length of the
project
o This work is expected to take about 2 weeks
e The Schedule and Contractor’s progress of work is dependent on weather and cther factors and
may fall behind or move ahead of the provided schedule

GETTING AROUND THE CONSTRUCTION ZONE

Project Detour Routes

The intention of the project is to maintain traffic in both directions on East Lincoln Way throughout the
duration of the project.

There will be times especially during the milling and overlay work that the street will be reduced to a
single lane and controlled by flaggers or a pilot car. During the pavement widening work east of the trail,
there may be instances of short segments of a single lane controlled by flaggers or an alternating stop
sign setup.

Please follow construction signage when travelling through the area. Following the posted signage helps
to make sure those travelling through the area and construction staff are safe.

Visiting Local Businesses

We remind people that businesses within the construction zone are still open, and access is being
maintained to the fullest extent possible. If there are any specific questions or concerns regarding access
to specific businesses or locations near the closure area, please reach out to the project team and
coordinate with business owners on access routes. Please support your local businesses throughout the
construction process.

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION AND FEEDBACK

* Ingeneral, if garbage drop-off/pick-up locations need to be adjusted during construction project
staff will coordinate with you to get temporary locations setup. No change in mail delivery is
anticipated

e Future project updates will be mailed to adjacent property owners and posted on the City’s
Facebook page
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